OPEN LETTER TO 5 AMBASSADORS

AND COOPERATION MINISTERS

REGARDING FAILURE TO INVESTIGATE

CORRUPT USE OF DONOR FUNDS

Open letter to the ambassadors to Mozambique and development cooperation ministers of Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, France and Germany, regarding the possible failure to investigate the fraudulent use of your aid money to Mozambique:

On 9 April 1998 Carlos Cardoso published an article in Metical 199 in which he alleged that $17 million from your governments had been lent between 1992 and 1994 to Antonio Simoes for the purchase of inputs for CSM and Trefel, and had been misused instead to pay for the purchase of Banco Commercial de Mocambique. In that article he gave the details of the loans and even contract numbers. Until he was murdered in November 2000, Cardoso repeatedly asked you if those loans had been repaid and if you had investigated the possible misuse of those loans. To my knowledge, none of your governments replied. 

In response to a recent article of mine, several of you have argued that your countries were not directly involved in corruption. Four years ago, Mozambique’s most respected journalist publicly accused you of being directly involved in corruption.

Can you tell me now:

1) Were the loans used for the intended purposes?

2) Were the loans repaid?

3) Did you investigate Cardoso’s allegations at the time, or subsequently?

4) What was the result of your investigation?

5) If you did not investigate, why not?

6) If you did not investigate, why do you feel this was not tacit support for corruption?

7) Is it a violation of your national laws or regulations to fail to follow up such an allegation?

Yours sincerely,

Joseph Hanlon

16 July 2002
